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Newsletter 

This week’s news... 

Community Spirit Festival 

We will be hosting our incredible Summer Fair on Friday 23rd June at 2-6pm. From Monday 6th June, you will 

be able to purchase £5 wristbands for unlimited fair rides. We look forward to an afternoon of fun and            

entertainment for all of the family. Keep an eye on Class Charts and our socials for more information regarding 

the release of unlimited wristbands.  
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Attendance and Punctuality 
Attendance for week commencing  22.5.23 

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

91.3% 97% 98.7% 87.2% 92.3% 95% 86.7% 84.6% 

Punctuality for week commencing: 22.5.23 

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

7 lates = 

132 mins 

3 lates = 

15 mins 

5 lates = 

118 mins 

10 lates = 

170 mins 

7 lates = 

49 mins 

5 lates = 

28 mins 

5 lates = 

62 mins 

6 lates = 

68 mins 

Happy’s Circus 

Wow! Whole school attendance has increased to 96% this week. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine 

per parent per child should unauthorised holidays continue following a warning. There were 642 minutes of 

missed learning this week due to poor punctuality. Parents/carers need to make sure their children don’t fall 

behind because they are late. Gates open at 8.40am and learning starts at 8.45am. 37 children from  27    

families were late this week and some multiple times. 14 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks will   

result in a fixed penalty  notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect a home visit 

from the Local  Authority Attendance Team.  

. If your child is missing school, they are missing out on learning, enrichment experiences and time with their 

friends which all will have a negative impact upon their wellbeing. 

New to Nursery & Reception Welcome Meetings 

Thank you to everybody who attended our Happy’s Circus event on 

Monday 22nd May. We hope you thoroughly enjoyed it as much as we 

did! The feedback was so phenomenal we have invited Happy’s Circus 

back to Roby Park on Wednesday 21st May 2025! 

 

Thank you to all of our wonderful staff for volunteering their time to 

help us put on such a fantastic occasion. Without you, none of this 

would be possible. 

On Tuesday 6th June, we look forward to welcoming parents and carers to their welcome    

meetings. Nursery welcome meetings are at 1.30pm and Reception welcome meetings are at 

9.30am. 

No Mobile Phones on Site 

Use of mobile phones are not permitted anywhere on our premises, for any        

reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our 

gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises. 

Free P.E. Kits for 2023-24 
A huge thank you to Next Energy who are sponsoring our PE kits for 2023-24. Every child will 

receive a free logo t-shirt and full tracksuit. More information will be shared in the coming 

weeks. 
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Community Spirit Festival—Tues 13th June 

At the moment, we are lucky to have beautiful weather however please 

make sure you are practising sun safety by applying factor 50+          

suncream before school. Children can bring sunglasses and hats for sun 

protection. A bottle of water is needed and children can fill up at water 

fountains throughout the day as they are encouraged to stay hydrated. 

In memory of Olivia Pratt Korbel, the children in the local area (St Margaret Mary’s Infant and 

Junior School, Malvern and Roby Park) have been working collaboratively on some joint      

projects (Art, Gardening, Choir and Media Arts).  

 

To celebrate what would have been Olivia’s 10th birthday, we would like to invite all of our      

families to a special event ‘The Community Spirit Festival’ on Tuesday 13th June to show 

case this work. The event will commence at 5.30pm.  

 

Families should gather at the bandstand of the Cricket Club at Court Hey Park where,          

together with the other schools involved, they will take part in a walk around the park          

followed by a showcase of some of the work produced.  

 

This event will be filmed by Channel 4 and extracts may be used for a forthcoming               

documentary. All children MUST be accompanied by an adult. The event should be a very 

memorable one and one which brings the community together to celebrate Olivia’s life. We 

hope that as many Roby Park families as possible will be able to join us on the evening. 

Sun Safety 

Uniform Expectations—Reminder 

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform   

every day. If children are sent in to school with the wrong uniform, PE kit or footwear, parents 

will be called and asked to bring the correct items in immediately. 
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If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.  

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have TWO 

emergency contacts per pupil. 

Dates for your diary 

These dates are subject to change so please 
keep an eye on Class Charts for weekly updates. 




